
205 

National Park Service, Interior § 13.161 

been acquired prior to December 1, 
1978; 

(b) A sketch or photograph that accu-
rately depicts the cabin or structure; 

(c) A map that shows the geographic 
location of the cabin or structure; 

(d) The claimant’s agreement to va-
cate and remove all personal property 
from the cabin or structure upon expi-
ration of the permit; 

(e) The claimant’s acknowledgement 
that he or she has no legal interest in 
the real property on which the cabin or 
structure is located; 

(f) Reasonable proof that the claim-
ant has lived in the cabin or structure 
during a substantial portion of the 
time and continues to use the cabin or 
other structure as a primary, perma-
nent residence; and 

(g) A list of all immediate family 
members residing with the claimant 
within the cabin or structure for which 
the application is being submitted. 
Such list need only include those im-
mediate family members who will be 
eligible to continue to use and occupy 
the cabin or other structure upon the 
death or departure of the original 
claimant. 

§ 13.149 Permit application deadline. 

The deadline for receipt of a permit 
application for the occupancy and use 
of an existing cabin or other structure 
described in §§ 13.144 or 13.146 is October 
20, 1987. The Superintendent may ex-
tend this deadline for a reasonable pe-
riod of time only when a permit appli-
cant demonstrates that extraordinary 
circumstances prevented timely appli-
cation. 

CABIN USE FOR COMMERCIAL FISHING 
ACTIVITIES 

§ 13.150 Use for authorized commercial 
fishing activities. 

The use of a campsite, cabin or other 
structure in conjunction with commer-
cial fishing activities authorized by 
section 205 of ANILCA in Cape 
Krusenstern National Monument, the 
Malaspina Glacier Forelands area of 
Wrangell–Saint Elias National Pre-
serve, and the Dry Bay area of Glacier 
Bay National Preserve is authorized 
pursuant to the provisions of § 13.40(c) 

of this chapter and the terms of a per-
mit issued by the Superintendent. 

CABIN USE FOR SUBSISTENCE PURPOSES 

§ 13.160 Use of cabins for subsistence 
purposes. 

(a) A local rural resident who is an 
eligible subsistence user may use an 
existing cabin or other structure or 
temporary facility or construct a new 
cabin or other structure, including 
temporary facilities, in a portion of a 
park area where subsistence use is al-
lowed, pursuant to the applicable pro-
visions of subparts F through V of this 
part and the terms of a permit issued 
by the Superintendent. However, the 
Superintendent may designate existing 
cabins or other structures that may be 
shared by local rural residents for au-
thorized subsistence uses without a 
permit. 

(b) For purposes of this section, the 
term ‘‘local rural resident’’, with re-
spect to national parks, monuments, 
and preserve, is defined in § 13.420 of 
this chapter. 

§ 13.161 Permit application. 
In order to obtain or renew a permit, 

a person shall submit an application. 
In the case of an application to renew 
a permit issued pursuant to § 13.160, if 
no circumstance relating to the per-
mittee’s occupancy and use of the 
cabin or structure has changed in the 
interim, applicable material submitted 
by the permittee to satisfy the original 
application requirements is considered 
sufficient and need not be resubmitted. 
The following information is required 
to be included in a permit application: 

(a) An explanation of the applicant’s 
need for the cabin or structure; 

(b) A description of an applicant’s 
past, present and anticipated future 
subsistence uses relevant to his or her 
need for the cabin or structure; 

(c) A blueprint, sketch or photograph 
of the cabin or structure; 

(d) A map that shows the geographic 
location of the cabin or structure; and 

(e) A description of the types of occu-
pancy and schedule for use of the cabin 
or structure. All information may be 
provided orally except the cabin blue-
print, sketch or photograph and the 
map. 

VerDate Aug<31>2005 13:27 Jul 22, 2008 Jkt 214135 PO 00000 Frm 00215 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\214135.XXX 214135dw
as

hi
ng

to
n3

 o
n 

P
R

O
D

P
C

61
 w

ith
 C

F
R


